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Helenswood Academy 
Term 5 - 15th May 2014  

Issue 2 

Message from the Principal  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

A busy Term 5 is already starting to draw to a close but Helenswood 
students have already managed to pack in a huge number of events 
this term. This has included a farewell to our outgoing Head Girl team, 
and a welcome to the new team.  
 
I would personally like to thank Head Girl Georgia Burgess and her team of Deputy Head Girls: 
Zoe Buontempo, Amy Downey, Iqra Rahman, Aimee Wright and Amber Lloyd-Briscoe for their 
leadership of student voice in 2013ð2014. The School Council has grown in strength this year, 
with a wide range of topics being discussed and then implemented from last yearôs Summer 
Fayre to say ógoodbyeô to Helenswood School, organising the first Student Buzz event with ARK 
William Parker Academy, representing Helenswood and leading whole town student voice  
meetings as part of the Education Futures Trust Ambassador scheme, to the successful bid for 
funds to re-build the Lower School amphitheatre in memory of Billie-Jo Jenkins and tree planting 
for the Penny Beale Memorial fund. Year 11 is a busy year anyway, but Georgia and her team 
have been able to balance their academic studies with a commitment to the whole school.  
 
I have enjoyed the regular lunch meetings with them all, and they have never been afraid to 
share the highs and lows of being a student in todayôs busy world! I would like to wish them  
every success in their GCSE exams and look forward to welcoming them back to ARK 6th Form in 
September 2014, or wishing them well in the next stage of their education adventure.  
 
And so we start the induction of the new student leadership team, and 2014 -2015 will see the 
very first Lower School leadership team of Lower School Head Girl and Deputy with a prefect 
team, as well as whole school Head Girl and her team of Deputies. Iôm really looking forward to 
working with Annie and Abbie and their Deputies, as well as the student Heads of House to  
develop all of the exciting ideas for Helenswood which they presented at interview.  
 
This year saw a greater number of applications for student leadership posts than ever before, 
and shows that all of our students recognise just how important strong leadership skills are as 
they prepare themselves for university or an ambitious career.  
 
Well done to all of the team: 2014 -2015 promises to be a busy year! 
 
Finally, please do take note of the school holiday dates for the year 2014-2015 which are  
included in this edition of the newsletter. They are also published on the academy website: 
www.helenswoodacademy.org.  
 

With best wishes 

 

Lucy Monk  
Principal 

http://www.helenswoodacademy.org
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Don't Count Yourself Out is a politically neutral campaign 
to encourage young people to vote and register to vote. We 
all want to engage with young adults to see how we can 
change the world around us and make politics and decisions 
more relevant to us as young people.  
  
 

Voting is the most important way to make your voice heard on the issues that concern you. 
Voting allows you to take part in a decision -making process that will affect all aspects of your 
life. If you donôt vote, others will make the decisions for you and this is not how democracy 
should be. Decisions are made on our behalf every day. These include: education, health, 
housing, job creation, defence, local issues, the environment, arts and culture. We must make 
sure our voices are heard so that we can build the community around us which we desire.  
  

James Bacon, 25, Founder of Donôt Count Yourself Out and former 
student at Parkwood says: 
 
ñI would like to thank ARK Helenswood Academy for allowing me to 
hold a stall on Tuesday for both the girls and Parkwood Sixth Form. 
This was a great opportunity to not only register young voters but 
to engage with young adults to discuss what issues people are  
passionate about and to find out if there is a general consensus of 
apathy out there. I was thoroughly impressed with the maturity of 
all the students and look forward to working with you in the  
future on this issue. From the surveys we distributed during the 
morning, there was a unanimous decision that the most important 
issue to the students was óeducationô, followed by óhealthcareô. I 
have also visited the Lower School Debate Club to find out what 
great work is going on within the school to enrich the political  
involvement of the girls. Nelson Mandela once said, óEducation is 
the most powerful weapon which you can use to change the worldô.  
 
This is why school must be the place where we inspire young  
people to dream big and make their voices heard. When this culture 
has been embedded in society, the potential of voter apathy in later 
life will be broken. I very much look forward to working with and 
building on the great work Helenswood and Parkwood are already 

doing on promoting the importance of democratic participation.ò  
 
You can find out more about Donôt Count Yourself by contacting James Bacon via email on 
jamesebacon@hotmail.co.uk or by visiting and liking our Facebook page where all you need to 
do is type in óDonôt Count Yourself Outô and the page should appear.  
  
Here is our Facebook page - https://www.facebook.com/pages/Dont -Count-Yourself-Out/509627995815514 

 

 

 

mailto:jamesebacon@hotmail.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Dont-Count-Yourself-Out/509627995815514
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On Wednesday May 7th a celebratory Tea Party was held to say goodbye to the 2013 Head Girl 
student council team and hello to the new 2014 team.  
 
Mrs Phillips ï Student Voice Leader - thanked the existing team for their commitment to the 
Academy and welcomed the new team.   Mr McCrae ï Vice Principal - gave an inspirational 
speech about how important student voice is at Helenswood Academy and that it is fantastic to 
see so many students prepared to fulfil this role.  
 
The existing Head Girl, Georgia Burgess, welcomed Annie Starr to the post of Head Girl for 
2014 and each of the new Deputy Girls received their badges. 
 
The new team are as follows: 
 
Head Girl:                 Annie Starr  
 
Deputy Head Girls:     Martha Adeyinka  
                               Lilly Blackford  
                               Danielle Ramsbottom  
                              Tamzin Long  
                               Kelsey Verlander  
 
We have also appointed Abbie Bowers as the Lower School Head Girl for 2014 and Beth  
Morton  as her Deputy. 
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Head of Curie: Katie Greenfield  

 
 
 

Head of Nightingale: Jodie Daubney  
 

 
 
 

Head of Pankhurst: Jessica Webb  

 

 
 

 
Head of Austen: Amy Bisson  

 
 

 
 
Their role and responsibilities are to: 
 

Support and work with a House Prefect Team on both sites;  
 

Run House charity events, extra -curricular lunch time events and support House  
        Competitions; 
 

Run a Prefect Rota to monitor House Zones during break and Lunch; 
 

Take House Assemblies. 
 

 
WE WISH YOU ALL SUCCESS IN YOUR NEW ROLE  

 

HELENSWOOD ACADEMY 
NEW HEAD OF HOUSE TEAM  
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Parkwood Science students have been working hard over the last six months in collaboration 
with General Dynamics UK to produce a low cost surveillance vehicle as part of the Engineering  
Education Scheme (EES). Their brief was to create a surreptitious and small remote robot which 
would be able to transmit images wirelessly to a user, as well as being controlled remotely to  
reduce the risk of harm to personnel.  
 
During the project students honed a lot of new skills; soldering, wiring electrical circuits with 
breadboards, programming arduino boards, and researching a great deal around the potential 
use of the vehicle and selecting different materials and technologies to use in the  
vehicle. 
 
At the celebration and assessment day, all six of the students attained the EES scheme award for 
their participation in the project as well as the prestigious Gold CREST Award for their research 
into the issues surrounding the brief.  
 
The awarding body gave them an auspicious mark of 30/32 for the entire project and  the  
overall report was noted as being "comparable to a masters' thesis level". Given the reception 
from the awarding body we will be taking the project to the regional Big Bang exhibition fair in 
July. 
 
All in all the project has represented over 560 hours of cumulative work and has been extremely 
useful for the students involved as well as the boosts it gives their UCAS applications (EES/Gold 
CREST/Nuffield foundation projects are highly desirable qualities for any course applicants). 
 
 
The full report is available at  https://dl.dropboxusercontent.com/u/2071109/Parkwood%20EES%
20Scheme%20Report.pdf and the supporting poster from our final presentation is viewable 
at https://dl.dropboxusercontent.com/u/2071109/ees%20poster.pdf   
 

https://dl.dropboxusercontent.com/u/2071109/Parkwood%20EES%20Scheme%20Report.pdf
https://dl.dropboxusercontent.com/u/2071109/Parkwood%20EES%20Scheme%20Report.pdf
https://dl.dropboxusercontent.com/u/2071109/ees%20poster.pdf.
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Helenswood Academy were extremely thrilled to welcome the  
world-famous choreographer Hofesh Schechter to the school.  
 
Hofesh is the Director of the international Hofesh Schechter Company and as part of his  
ongoing relationship with Hastings Borough Council the company presented a bespoke  
in-school presentation to teachers and guests. 
 
The afternoon started with a short film showing the works of Hofesh which was followed by an 
extract from one of his pieces, performed live by his dancers. Hofesh discussed  his  
movement style and approach to making dance, as well as the day to day business of running 
a sustainable company.  The session concluded with Q&A time. 
 
The company will provide an exciting week-long programme of workshops for students on 
dance technique, chorography and performance work . The music workshops will be based on 
composition.  
 
It is anticipated that the week in November will introduce students to the work of top  
professionals in their field and inspire them to apply the principals of creative excellence in all 
areas of their studies as well as in dance and music. 
 
This collaboration between Helenswood and Hofesh will continue over the next three years to 
develop a unique programme.  
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A LEVEL AND GCSE MODERATIONS  

Congratulation to all A level and GCSE Dance students for completing the practical  
components of their final exams.   The moderators for both exams commented on the  
excellent choreography and performance. 
 
Well done to you all 

  
 

A LEVEL CHOREOGRAPHY  

GCSE CHOREOGRAPHY  
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Helenswood Academy were very fortunate to have professional  
costume designer, Susan Coates, visit the Lower School to work with 
students from the Speaking from Song Opera Company Making Club. 
 
Sophie Bailey  said ñ she showed us the history of dress shapes and 
went through a step by step process of costume makingðit was so  
Interesting.ò  

 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK FOR EXCITING UPDATES!  

https://www.facebook.com/TheSpeakingfromSongOperaCompany  

Speaking from Song Opera Company 

https://www.facebook.com/TheSpeakingfromSongOperaCompany
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A plea for materialsé we would be grateful for  

donations  of any of the following to help our creative Team  
  

Old clothing that we can modify - anything from coats to dresses... 

Fabrics, threads, wools, ribbons etc 

Hessian sacks - or rough hessian to make sand bags 

Chicken wire, barbed wire 

Carpet- preferably plain 

MDF, hardboard or plywood. 

 

 Please contact Ms Hitchin at the Lower School or bring your donations to Room 28   

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK FOR EXCITING UPDATES!  
https://www.facebook.com/TheSpeakingfromSongOperaCompany  

 

 

Do come along to the after -school club 
on  Tuesdays 3.30pm -4.45pm   
devoted to the set/props and  
costumes  side of the opera.    

Speaking from Song Opera Company 

https://www.facebook.com/TheSpeakingfromSongOperaCompany
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The music department was pleased to welcome Jane Haughton, from the Royal Opera 
House, who gave an inspirational and exciting vocal workshop for our students involved in 
the Speaking from Song Opera Companyôs upcoming production of óBrave Enough to be 
Yourselfô in July. 
 
Our Students learnt and developed many vocal and performance skills during the morning. 
There was also an opportunity for students to continue creating libretto and melody for their 
compositions in the opera with the assistance of her expert guidance. 
 
Jane led a singing assembly for all Year 9 students, where everyone got involved in  
singing and developing an aria (composed by Year 9 students). 
 
It was a truly exciting and enthusing workshop and students from the company have been 
buzzing about it ever since. Jane has since contacted us to ask that we pass on the following:  
 
óA huge well done to all the girls, I enjoyed working with them and look forward to seeing 
their performanceô. 

 
Be sure to see their amazing work in The 
Speaking from Song Opera Companyôs  
production of óBrave Enough to be Yourselfô on 
Thursday 10 th  and Friday 11 th  July!  

 
 

 
 

  

 

Speaking from Song Opera Company 

Jane Haughton ðMezzo Soprano visits Helenswood Academy  

FOLLOW OUR US ON FACEBOOK FOR EXCITING UPDATES ! 
https://www.facebook.com/theSpeakingfromSongOperaCompany 

https://www.facebook.com/TheSpeakingfromSongOperaCompany
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On Thursday 8th May, five Year 10 students visited Blacklands Primary school to deliver a piece 
of óTheatre in Educationô drama based on the topic of Year 6-7 transition. Rhiannon Barton,  
Charlotte Goodsell, Deanna Pollard, Georgie Warner and Lucy Head created and performed the 
piece as part of their drama GCSE assessment and have worked very hard over the last term.   
 
The students at Blacklands thoroughly enjoyed the performance, asked a lot of questions and 
even stayed behind afterwards to have a chat with our students.  
 
 
Well done girls - a fantastic piece of Theatre in Education; thoroughly engaging and informative.  
 
 

PERFORMING ARTS NEWS...  

THEATRE IN EDUCATION  



Inspire . Achieve . Excel 

 PERFORMING ARTS NEWS...  

Myths and Legends  

On Wednesday 30th April, the Year 7 and 8 Drama Club performed a one off show called óMyths 
and Legends.ô The three pieces were a mixture of devised and scripted drama, put together  
completely by the students who come to lunchtime and after -school drama clubs.  
 
The Year 7 team produced a fantastic interpretation of óThe Pied Piper of Hamelinô, one Year 8 
group made up a spooky play based on the urban myth of óBloody Maryô and another Year 8 
group performed an extract from óScary Playô - a script taken from the National Youth Theatre 
óConnexionsô collection.  
 
Members of the audience were very impressed (if not a little scared) and the evening even 
raised some money to support future drama club shows!  
 
Huge congratulations to all involved, you should be very proud.  


